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ACTION NOTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON
28th September 2021
VIA MICROSOFT TEAMS

PRESENT:	
	Stephen Harrhy
	Chief Ambulance Services Commissioner (Chair)

	Prof David Lockey
	EMRTS National Director (DL)

	Gwenan Roberts
	Assistant Director of Corporate Services (GR)

	Geraint Norman
	Head of Strategic Financial Planning, Swansea Bay UHB (GN)

	Meinir Williams
	Director, Ysbyty Gwynedd, Betsi Cadwaladr UHB (MiW)

	Daniel Warm
	Head of Planning, Hywel Dda UHB (DW)

	David Hanks
	Head of Service Planning, Aneurin Bevan University Health Board (DH)

	Adam Wright
	Head of Service Planning, Cardiff and Vale UHB (AW)

	Jamie Wardrop
	Emergency Care Policy Officer, Welsh Government (JW)

	Deborah Kingsbury
	Senior Business Partner, Planning and Performance, WAST (DK)

	Sian Harrop Griffiths
	Director of Strategy, Swansea Bay UHB (SHG)

	Mark Winter
	EMRTS Operations Director (MW)

	Dr David Rawlinson
	EMRTS Clinical Informatics Manager (DR)

	Matthew Cann
	EMRTS Programme Manager (MC)

	Hayley Blyth
	EMRTS Business Manager (Secretariat) (HB)



IN ATTENDANCE 
	ACCTS Agenda Item only:

	Chris Shaw
	Senior Project Manager, Adult Critical Care Transfer Service (CS)

	Dr Mike Slattery
	Clinical Lead, Adult Critical Care Transfer Service (MS)

	WAA Update only:

	Sue Barnes
	Chief Executive Wales Air Ambulance (SB)



	
	
	
	Action

	Part 1 – Preliminary Matters

	1.
	Welcome and Introductions
The Chair welcomed members to the meeting and members confirmed that they were happy to have the meeting recorded.

Daniel Warm (Hywel Dda) and Adam Wright (Cardiff and Vale) were introduced as new members.

Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence were received from Matthew Edwards, Richard Evans, Alastair Roeves, Alex Crawford.

	






	2.
	Minutes of Previous Meeting and Action Log 
The notes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true and accurate record. and the action log items would be picked up as part of the agenda
	

	3.
	Matters Arising 
It was noted that there were no matters arising 
	


	Part 2 – Key items for noting and approval

	4.
	EMRTS Service Overview 
Professor Lockey gave an overview of the EMRTS service making reference to the 2 service expansions currently underway, notably the Adult Critical Care Transfer Service (ACCTS) and the night service. Both of which were bedding in the existing service provision. It was noted that the ACCTS service were currently seeing more demand than expected since go live in the South and the go live in the North was imminent. 

Both the Annual Report and Service Evaluation would be available shortly which will give an overview and assurance of the services being provided by the service.

Members were advised that EMRTS continued to build on the relationship with the Charity and in particular in reference to the Charity’s strategy and the commissioning for the new Aircraft contract. 

Professor Lockey advised that the current pressure within the Ambulance Service was providing an issue in regards to support on scenes and there had been requests made to the service for any support that could be offered. Members were informed that as far as possible, the teams would continue to provide the service that they were commissioned for.

The Chair thanked the service for the update and noted that to maintain the current core service was a sensible approach and all parties would be keeping a watching brief on the situation.
	

	Part 3 – Key items for noting and discussion

	5
	Adult Critical Care Transfer Service Update 
CS and MS gave an overview of the ACCTS service to date which was an update from the circulated paper.  Members were appraised on progress since the go live in South Wales and the imminent launch of the North Wales hub. At this point, thanks were offered to Meinir Williams and the team in BCU for the support in ensuring that the North Wales hub was in a position for go live. 

In regards to recruitment, it was noted that most of the posts were filled however there remained some gaps in the driver workforce for North Wales. Further recruitment was ongoing for this area of work.

CS noted that the biggest risk was around the delivery of vehicles from the supplier (VCS) including the current mitigation piece in regards to loan vehicles from St John Ambulance England. Discussions were ongoing with WAST regarding the provision of ambulances for North Wales.

The Chair thanked the Team for ensuring that the service was in a position to go live and acknowledged the vehicle issues.
	


















	6.
	CAREMORE Q1 report 
DR presented the CAREMORE Q1 report and requested feedback in regards to the measures presented. It was noted that an updated version would then be circulated.
DR advised that key areas to note included:
· low sickness rates within the service – 5%
· High proportion of training activity
· High proportion of cases go through a formal audit process- 30%
· A high number of PHEM Trainee shifts available.

The Chair requested that the information reported is made more interactive and in particular drills down on Health Board data.
SHG requested some narrative around some of the measures to provide context to whether the results achieved are positive or negative. 

The Chair thanked DR for the report and noted that the group would work with the service in terms of feedback to ensure the information reported is in a format that would useful.
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ALL


	7.
	EMRTS Pandemic Review 
The Chair noted that the circulated review which was written by a medical student was an informative piece of research and asked members to feed any comments back to DR.
	

All Members

	8.
	EMRTS Finance Update 
GN presented to members the update in regards to the EMRTS financial allocation. Members were advised that the service remained within the allocation and work was ongoing to forecast the year end position.  A review was to be undertaken at month 6 to understand this further.
In regards to the capital allocation, GN noted caution around the global position in regards to supply of products which did raise a level of risk to purchases being delivered at year end. This was being monitored by the Finance and EMRTS team including regular dialogues with suppliers. Further updates would be given to the group as well as meeting with the Commissioners around assurances when further detail was available.
Members noted:
· the revenue and capital allocations for 2021-22, noting that the year end revenue forecast and capital programme is currently being reviewed.
· the challenge and uncertainty that COVID19 has presented to the service and that this uncertainty could be a factor in financial performance.
· the proposal to develop a three year revenue financial plan which links to the capital programme.
	

	9.
	EMRTS Risk Register
Members were appraised of the EMRTS risk register which had been circulated as part of the papers.  There were currently 11 live risks and were graded as follows:
· 2 low
· 8 moderate
· 1 significant 
Of note, MC brought to the attention of members the following risks:
Risk 1326 Emergency Services Network: Air to Ground communication which had not been included in the replacement programme. This was been delayed nationally and there were discussions at Welsh Government in regards to funding.  
Risk 1451 Blood Products: members were advised of the national shortage of blood and blood products. The service was currently working with the Welsh Blood Service around alternatives and was being lead by the service Blood Leads. Members were assured that all options were being reviewed.
In regards to risk number 1177, it was noted that this was an error and would be rectified.
Members noted the EMRTS Risk Register.
	






















MC

	10
	EASC Updates 
Members were advised the commissioning intentions were broadly on target. In regards to the intentions for 22-23, it was noted that a pragmatic approach of rolling over intentions from 21-22 would take place with due to the ongoing pressures of the pandemic, reflecting the progress made in-year.  Members were asked for their views on how the commissioners engage with them on future intentions as well as using existing forums such as the Assistant Directors of Planning group to ensure they met their requirements.
DH noted that it would be helpful to distinguish what is being commissioned and what is being paid for. AW noted that he would support a rolling over of intentions.
Members noted the progress made against 2021-22 commissioning intentions and agreed the commissioning intentions for 2022-23.
	






[bookmark: _GoBack]ALL

	11
	Wales Air Ambulance update
SB updated members on the current position of the Charity. Members were advised that the financial year had now closed and it was noted that the Charity had reported a breakeven position. SB noted that donations had dropped by 35% from the previous year.

The Strategy had been completed and was now in period of implementation which included the restructure of the management team to support the strategy transition, as well as a number of key objectives to ensure the future of the charity.

SB advised members that the Charity had agreed to fund the additional Patient Liaison Nurse (PLN) as well as the EMRTS RRVs moving forward.

The Chair thanked SB for the update and acknowledged the further development of the collaborative working between all parties. It was noted that the Strategy was welcomed and thanked the Charity for the funding of the PLN and RRVs,  strengthening the partnership.

	


	12
	EMRTS Annual Report 
The EMRTS Annual Report was shared with members and members were asked for their approval before wider circulation.  The DAG approved the report.
	

	Part 4 –Other Matters 

	13
	Any Other Business
SB noted that the first meeting of the Wales Air Ambulance Cross Party Group at the Senedd had been held the previous week, this had been well supported and there had been positive discussions around the role of Pre hospital Critical Care.

The Chair noted that David Rees, MS for Aberavon is chairing the group and Steve Stokes would undertake the secretariat role. It was also noted that there had been cross party representation.
	

	
	Date of Next Meeting:
The next meeting is scheduled for 1400-1700 on Thursday 16th December 2021
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